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Carrick District Council
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Truro

Conrwall

TR1 1EB

31 August 2006
Dear Mr Roberts

Supplementary Planning Guidance – Waste Storage Recycling in New Developments

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation with regard to the above document.  I would like to make the following comments in response to the SPD.

Firstly, the SPG is inconsistent with national planning policy.  PPS 12 identifies that it must be clearly cross-referenced to the relevant development plan document policy, which it supplements (or, before a relevant development plan document has been adopted, a saved policy).

Secondly, the HBF objects to the inclusion of waste storage recycling policies within a planning document.  PPS 12 clearly illustrates in paragraph 1.8 that ‘planning policies should not replicate, cut across, or detrimentally affect matters within the scope of other legislative requirements. It is considered that the waste storage recycling policies would fit more appropriately as part of H6 Solid Waste Storage of the Building Regulations.

Experience has shown that the established system of building control in England and Wales provides a reliable framework for the control of health, safety and energy efficiency matters within buildings.  With very few exceptions, national rules are applied consistently.  

The Federation, on behalf of the industry, works closely with Government, BRAC, BRE and others, regarding Building Regulation changes, in order to agree changes that can be achieved without unduly constraining design or introducing unacceptable technical risks.

Changes to standards/ requirements in construction need to be made with detailed consideration so that the cost of achieving the requirement does not outweigh the benefit obtained by the change.  For this reason we would ask that the requirement for dwellings be to provide adequate provision for recycling and waste disposal without stipulating a specific criteria to be met.

The HBF would also like to point out that the existing housing stock also requires provision for storing waste for recycling and disposal, which annually accounts for 99% of the housing stock.  Therefore, the Council should also look towards providing smarter ways to store waste for recycling and disposal, which benefit both existing and new developments in order to get a better return.

The HBF wholly agree that homes must be built to high environmental standards to manage their energy usage, water consumption, recycling and waste disposal. However, the methods for doing so must be robust, consumer friendly and cost efficient. 

We thank you for the opportunity to comment on the SPD and look forward to receiving further notification of the progress of the LDF.
Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West

Please note the change of name to the Home Builders Federation and our change of address below.  Please can you amend your records accordingly.

